


Life/Career Center teams who enabled Mines to hold the event as planned despite the inclement weather, noting 
only four companies cancelled due to the weather. While the Spring event is usually a smaller fair than the Fall 
event 



that though we are losing space from the parking garage, there is still a gain in additional spaces campus-wide, 
including parking with charging stations.  
 
Ms. Volpi reviewed the Utilities Extension cost increase, noting that the Board had previously approved up to $10 
million; she will bring the changes to the Board for approval at their next meeting.  The major increase includes a 
new feed from Xcel to serve the new buildings. There was brief discussion 



the planned disclosure questionnaire and how it aligns with Federal requirements in research institutions. It was 
noted that in the past there have been relatively few reported conflicts to resolve within the Board.  
 
Annual Athletics Update    Dr. Fox introduced and asked Mr. Hansburg to provide and 
update on the Athletics program. Mr. Hansburg reviewed Mines 



not seemed to have retired any.  After discussion, the Board asked Dr. Holz to prepare an accounting of current 
degree offerings and their student counts for the past few years.  Dr. Holz indicated he has the data and would 
present it at the next meeting. 
 
Trustee Haddon motioned to approve the new degree proposals as presented; seconded by Trustee Burgess. 
Approved 7-0. 
 
BE IT RESOLVED 



BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Colorado School of Mines approves the indemnification provision 
of GCAM Appendix D18 in all pending and future NASA research agreements for those that have gone through the 
due diligence review process and have been deemed low risk, serve a valid public purpose and that the risks of 
agreeing to the indemnification provision will be sufficiently limited and outweighed by the benefits of those 
projects and authorizes the President or his delegee to execute these agreements. 
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Sale of Real Property     Ms. Volpi reviewed the 2018 gift of the home and adjacent 
property located on Lookout Mountain at 21554 and 21548 Mountsfield Drive. She noted that the property was 
put on the market for sale on February 1, 2020, and an offer of $1.48 million was accepted with closing in mid-
March contingent upon Board approval. Ms. Volpi asked the Board for approval to authorize the sale of the 
property and stated that the proceeds will be applied to facilitate the original intent of the gift, to support or fund 
the Mines’ presidential residence; either by renovation of the current residence or the purchase of a new 
residence.  
 
Trustee Salazar motioned to approve the sale of the Lookout Mountain property as presented; seconded by 
Trustee McNeil. Approved 7-0. 
 
BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of Colorado School of Mines approves the sale of property location at 


